
Minutes 
Work Session 
April 15, 2024 

 
Called to Order. 
Mayor Wilson called the work session to order at 5:02p.m. 
 
Discussion of the City Hall Annex (Gilda’s request) 
Mayor Wilson stated the work session is to discuss options for the location of the Convention 
and Visitors Bureau. 
 
Mr. Goolsby stated that he was not sure if the current location is the best home for the 
Convention and Visitors Bureau. The Alderman Hall is an option is only being used for court 
twice a month. 
 
Mrs. Allen stated that they like the current location of the Convention and Visitors Bureau. 
She also stated that during the elections they had several ideas of use for the Alderman Hall. 
 
Mr. Mims provided options for court: going back to the county, doing renovations to Legion 
Hall, building a multipurpose facility behind the Forsyth Police Department, or staying at the 
Alderman Hall and the Convention and Visitors Bureau can use the front portion of the 
building. 
 
After a brief discussion it was determined that the bigger issue was finding a location for 
court. Mr. Goolsby requested that they come back with costs and more details for the 
options of court. 
 
Adjourn 
There being no further discussion the work session adjourned at 5:57p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


